
Memo
To: MMK Board

From: Tom Kerr

cc: Matt Mallery, Laurie Seymour

Date: 2/14/2024

Re: Assistant Baseball Coach Recommendation to Hire – Dylan Ralph

MMK Board Members,

After conducting interviews for the position, I am recommending Dylan Ralph as the hire 

for the Assistant Baseball Coach. 

Dylan already has the roles of MS and HS Boys Basketball Assistant Coach. He will now 

be a part of the baseball coaching staff under new Head Coach – Keith Newman. Coach Ralph 

has proven himself as a reliable asset in our coaching ranks. He has experience playing 

baseball for MMK in 2018 and 2019 under Coach Kerr. Dylan was also a part of the 2019 team 

that was first in school history to make the playoffs in baseball. 

Coach Dylan will be able to successfully take on the role to assist Coach Newman in 

building the baseball program. He has the time and dedication to teach our student athletes the 

fundamentals and skills to be a part of a successful baseball program. 

Thank you.

Tom Kerr 

MMK Athletic Director


